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SEX OFFENDER RELEASE NOTIFICATION 

  

 

 
 

Kerry Schunk  

39 years old  

Descriptors: 5’3”/ 125 pounds 

 Brown hair/Blue eyes 
 

 

On Friday, March 15, 2024, Mr. Schunk will be released from Northwest State Correctional Facility and will 

be supervised by Burlington Probation & Parole.  Mr. Schunk was convicted in a 2019 aggravated sexual 

assault of an 18-year-old female.  Mr. Schunk was already a convicted sex offender stemming from a 2003 

conviction of sexual assault when he engaged in a sexual relationship with a 12-year-old female when he was 

18 years old.  Currently, Mr. Schunk has plans to take up residency in a South Burlington hotel. 

 

Officials with the Vermont Department of Corrections indicate, compared to other incarcerated offenders, 

Mr. Schunk’s risk of sexual recidivism is in the Moderate/High risk category.  Based on his sexual interests 

and offending history, if he were to sexually re-offend, his victim(s) would likely be adult females that are 

known to him.   

 
If you or someone you know has been a victim of sexual assault, there is support available. Even if the assault did not 

happen recently, there are resources to help you decide what is best for you, including free medical treatment, 

advocacy, and support.  You do not have to go through this alone.  There is a whole community ready to support 

you.  For more information, call the state-wide confidential hotline, 800-489-7273, or see the website for the VT 

Network against Sexual and Domestic Violence, www.vtnetwork.org.  

 

Thank you, 

 
Detective Lieutenant Richard Weinisch  

 

http://www.vtnetwork.org/

